
 

BOARD OF REGENTS 
 

SUMMARY OF ITEM FOR ACTION,  
INFORMATION OR DISCUSSION 

 
TOPIC:   Coppin State University: Bachelor of Science in Management Information Systems 
 
COMMITTEE:   Education Policy 
 
DATE OF COMMITTEE MEETING:  June 6, 2012 
 
SUMMARY:  The proposed Bachelor of Science program is in keeping with the plans for enhance-
ment of the University’s Management Science and Economics program.  The existing concentration 
in Management Information Systems serves as a core for the new major.  The curriculum includes a 
variety of courses including systems analysis and design, database management principles, project 
management, human computer interface, computer and information security, and a capstone course. 

Graduates of the proposed program will be able to manage and understand how to secure important 
information within such agencies as the federal government, hospitals, and public and private indus-
try.  Demand for information system professionals will increase as firms continue to expand their use 
of wireless and mobile networks.  Additional professionals will be needed to design and build these 
new networks as well as to upgrade existing ones.  In addition, the expansion of healthcare infor-
mation technology will cause an increase in the use of networking technology in that industry, and 
more computer network architects will be employed there. 

According to the Maryland Department of Labor and the Occupational Outlook, overall employment 
is expected to grow by 22% between 2008 and 2018, much faster than the average for all occupa-
tions.  Demand for information security analysts is expected to be very high. Cyber attacks have 
grown in frequency and sophistication over the last few years, and many organizations are behind in 
their ability to detect these attacks.  Analysts will be needed to develop innovative way to prevent 
hackers from stealing critical information or creating havoc on computer networks. 

 
ALTERNATIVE(S):  The Regents may not approve the program or may request further information. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT:   No additional funding is necessary.  The program will be supported through 
tuition and reallocated funds. 
 
CHANCELLOR’S RECOMMENDATION:   That the Committee on Education Policy recommend 
that the Board of Regents approve the proposal from Coppin State University to offer the Bachelor of 
Science in Management Information Systems. 
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